



EDWARD A. BAKER
CHIEF OF POLICE



Municipal Building 1250 Union Road West Seneca, New York 14224



716-674-2280 FAX: 716-674-1063 Web Site: www.wspolice.com

TO:

Honorable Town Board Town of West Seneca

ATTN.:

Supervisor Dickson

FROM:

Edward A. Baker

Chief of Police

DATE:

November 23, 2021

RE:

Approval to Purchase Radar Equipment

Dear Honorable Town Board:

I respectfully request your approval for the purchase of new radar equipment with the cost to be covered through the New York State Crime Preventions Program and Radar Equipment Grant. The requested equipment is eligible for purchase per New York State Group Award Number PGB23163 and is as follows:

7 radar units – \$10,905.20 1 LIDAR (handheld radar unit) – \$2,524.00 2 Speed Sign displays – \$6,920.00 Radar Mounts for new police vehicles – \$152.10

The total cost is \$20,501.10 with \$20,000.00 to be reimbursed through the state grant. The remaining cost will be allocated from the Police Equipment budget line, 01312000.50200.

The radar equipment is being purchased from Applied Concepts, Inc. (Stalker Radar), who is an approved vendor per New York State Contract Number PC68529.

Respectfully;

Edward A. Baker Chief of Police